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This memorandum is to update Board members on key developments on the implementation of the Next 
Generation Clipper System Integrator project since the last briefing we presented in December 2018. 

Operator Engagement 
• Clipper staff, along with the technical advisor the IBI group (IBI), held a well-attended meeting 

with the small operators in which staff detailed the upcoming system changes and features of the 
next generation Clipper system and answered questions from the small operators. 

• IBI has also launched a series of early technical meetings in response to operators' questions 
about ticket vending machine and on-board equipment integration. 

• Clipper staff and IBI presented about the features of the next generation Clipper systems to the 
Bay Area Partnership Accessibility Committee and the BART Accessibility Task Force. 

Initial Contract Submittals and Review 
MTC and the transit operators are working towards the approval of the first Submittal Package from 
Cubic Transportation Systems, Inc. (Cubic). This package included the Accelerated Deployment Plan 
and Project Schedule. Following the delivery of Cubic's second Submittal Package in mid-March, MTC 
will be hosting a series of meetings with Cubic and the operators to present key proposals within the 
documents and discuss any initial questions. 

In subsequent months, we will include an attachment to this memorandum that summarizes recently 
completed activities related to delivering the program; upcoming activities and deliverables for MTC, 
Cubic, and the transit operators; and newly identified issues that the project team is managing. 

Carol Kuester 
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